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MEC MTSHWENI COMMENDS LAW ENFORCEMENT AGENCIES FOR CLAMPING ON 
ILLEGAL INITIATION SCHOOLS IN MPUMALANGA. 

MEC for Co-operative Governance and Traditional Affairs (COGTA ) in Mpumalanga, Ms Refilwe 
Mtshweni has commended law enforcement agencies for closing down illegal initiation schools. 
Four schools have been closed down since the beginning of the winter season and the owners 
have been arrested for failing to comply with the Ingoma Act. Mtshweni says this will prevent the 
loss of lives in the illegal schools. 

“The passage of our young boys to adulthood through the traditional initiation process should be a 
death-free exercise. However, non-compliance to the act is the source of the unwarranted loss of 
lives. We are working with law enforcement agencies and the institution of traditional leadership to 
close down illegal schools,” MEC Mtshweni warned. She added that the closing of the four schools 
will send a strong message to the illegal school owners that non-compliance to the act has no 
place in Mpumalanga.  

Mtshweni appealed to the parents to ensure that the initiates are in a good health condition before 
allowing them to undergo the traditional practice. She further urged traditional leaders to monitor 
the schools whether the owners have permission to operate them.  

 

Issued by the Department of Co-operative Governance and Traditional Affairs 
Contact Person: Mr George Mthethwa 
Contact number: 013 7666572 / 083 302 2774 
Date: 2 July 2015 
E-mail: gpmthethwa@mpg.gov.za 
 

Building No. 6, Ext 2, No. 7 Government Boulevard, Riverside Park, Mbombela, 1200, Mpumalanga Province

Private Bag X11304, Mbombela, 1200. Int Tel: +27 (13) 766 6087, Tel: (013) 766 6087

Int: Fax: +27 (13) 766 8252, Fax: (013) 766 8252 

Litiko 

Lekubusa 

ngekubambisana 

netebuholi bendzabuko

Departement van

Koöperatiewe Regering

en Tradisionele Sake

umNyango  

wezekuBusa 

ngokuHlanganyela 

neeNdaba zamaKhosi


